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Traffic and Parking Policy 
London Borough of Richmond upon Thames 
Customer Service Centre: 020 8891 1411 
Email:  ParkingPolicy@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk  
  
 
Our Ref:  2245_L_11/19_Second Cross Consult2  Wednesday 29 October 2019 
 
 
Dear Resident / Occupier 
 
Second Cross Road Area Parking Consultation (2) - Questionnaire for Completion 
 
Thank you to all those who provided feedback to the preliminary design of the CPZ for 
Chestnut Road, Second Cross Road and Third Cross Road. 
 
As you will recall, the majority of respondents to the original consultation, carried out in 
February / March 2019, supported the extension of Zone Z5 to this area (89 out of 155 
respondents - 57%).  However, following completion of the initial design for this scheme, 
in June 2019 it was proposed to revise the controls with Chestnut Road and Second 
Cross Road becoming part of Zone WT and Third Cross Road becoming part of Zone 
SH.   The Council received a high level of feedback to these revised proposals, including 
e-mails and petitions followed by the well-attended public meeting and “Drop In” session 
at the Crane Community Centre. 
 
Having considered all of the various views received, it is understood by officers that a 
CPZ in principle remains supported by the majority of respondents but that there are 
concerns on how such a scheme would work.  The main areas of concern have been the 
new lengths of double yellow lines in Chestnut Road and Third Cross Road and whether 
the proposed zonal arrangements would provide sufficient overflow options for residents. 
 
More information on the consultation and feedback received can be viewed on the 
Council’s website here: 
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/second_cross_road_parking_consultation  
 
New set of revised proposals 
Officers have considered all feedback received from residents on this matter.  Whilst the 
scope for alternative options is limited by regulations and the narrow roads and footways 
in the area, officers have nonetheless produced a final design and a new set of proposals.  
Although we are obliged to introduce the double yellow lines in Third Cross Road and 
Chestnut Road to improve pedestrian safety and maintain access for public and 
emergency service vehicles, we have managed to create an additional eight spaces in 
Chestnut Road and an additional four in Hampton Road.   
 
The final design is enclosed and also available to view on the Council’s website via the 
above link.  To arrange to view paper copies, please email the address or phone the 
number above. 
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New consultation on zonal arrangements 
Given the range of preferences expressed by residents regarding the most appropriate 
zonal arrangements for their roads, and that many felt the Council’s revised preliminary 
design was a departure from what had been approved following the first consultation, we 
would like to consult you again on the options detailed in the table below. (The prices are 
for the 1st permit per household/business for one year. Subsequent applications per 
household are 50% higher).   
 

1-Buffer 
Area (Zones 
SH and WT) 

2-Original 
arrangements 

3-Preliminary 
design stage 
arrangements

4-Join new 
CPZ 

 

5-Other / 
Including ‘No 

CPZ’ 

Chestnut 
Road,  

Second 
Cross Road 

& Third Cross 
Road  

 

Chestnut Road, 
Second Cross 
Road & Third 
Cross Road  

to form part of 
Zone Z5.      

Chestnut 
Road and 

Second Cross 
Road in Zone 

WT 
Third Cross 

Road in Zone 
SH 

A new CPZ is 
expected to 
be approved  
(Elmsleigh 
Road / Fifth 
Cross Rd & 
Manor Road 

areas, 
Monday to 

Friday, 10am 
to 4.30pm). 

Choose a zone 
for your road or 

drop CPZ. * 
 
 
 

£86.65 £114.45 £86.65 (SH 
&WT) 

£86.65 Depends on 
zone 

 
Explanatory notes: 
 
Option 1: In light of feedback received during the drop-in session, and the most popular 
preferences for operational times/days expressed during the initial consultation, we have 
added an option of a ‘buffer zone’.  This will mean Second Cross Road, Third Cross Road 
and Chestnut Road will be zoned for both Zones WT and SH, to operate Monday to 
Saturday 8.30am to 6.30pm, with resident and business permits entitling holders to park 
in both of these zones. 
 
Options 2-4: The buffer zone does not apply to these options. Your permit would only  
entitle you to park in the zone agreed for your road.  
 
Option 5: You can choose your own zone or drop the CPZ under option 5. You should 
be aware that, should the CPZ not proceed, the yellow lines in Chestnut Road and Third 
Cross would still need to be implemented. 
 
There are two ways of providing your response: 
 
Online survey 
Please complete the online survey by entering this link into your internet browser (such 
as Safari, Chrome or Explorer), not an online search engine (such as Google or Yahoo).  
 
https://haveyoursay.citizenspace.com/richmondecs/secondcross19 
 
Paper questionnaire 
Alternatively, please complete the enclosed questionnaire and return it in the postage 
paid envelope. 
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Please ensure we have received your responses by Friday 15 November 2019 
 
The Council would like to demonstrate that any measures have the support of local 
residents so a good response is very important, although the Council will not base its 
decision on residents’ wishes alone. All feedback to this consultation will be considered 
along with all relevant traffic management and other highway factors, prior to a decision 
being made on the way forward.  *Final decisions on zone designations for individual 
roads will take into account factors such as the possibility of displacement parking, intra 
zone commuting and whether the road is contiguous to a zone. 
 
Further information on this consultation/review, can be viewed by visiting the webpage 
below or by calling the Customer Service Centre on 020 8891 1411. 
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/second_cross_road_parking_consultation  
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 


